BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES
May 11, 2021
Beavertown Borough Council met on May 11, 2021
ATTENDENCE: Lori Foor (President), Linda Snook, Brian Wood, Ron Plumber, Lucas Bingman (tardy), Mayor
Hollenbach, Bob Cravitz (Solicitor), Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor).
ABSENT: Will Kepner, Denny Mallonee.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
GUESTS: Diane Ginter, Brandon Haines. Diane asked Council to forgive her real estate tax for 2021, she discussed
Act 101 Fire Hero’s of PA Tax Abatement, since her husband passed away volunteering at a fire call; Council said it
would have to be discussed more in detail. After discussion, Council decided they have no legal right to forgive
Diane Ginter’s taxes.
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT: Brian motioned to approve the minutes; Linda second, with a roll call
vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Lori motioned to approve the bills; Ron second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yes-motion carried. Lori motioned to approve treasurer’s report; Brian second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yes — motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: ATTORNEY’S REPORT: Vacating the alley from Mulberry to Market ordinance will be tabled for
June. Parking distance from intersections; Market St @ Sassafras St., Market @ Orange St., could be 50, tabled for
June. 2021 Road Project Bids were as follows:

Schlegel Excavating Inc. S 49,390.00
Dave Gutelius Excavation, Inc. S 38,936.00
New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co., Inc. S 38,692.50
Mid-State Paving, LLC S 33,221.00
Riteway Sealing & Paving Inc. S 34,890.00

Brain motioned to accept the bid from Mid-State Paving, LLC of $33,221.00; Linda second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yes — motion carried.

MAYOR'’S REPORT: The Mayor reviewed properties, residents’ concerns and the police report. The fire company
received a grant for $11,500.00 and the ambulance received a grant for $8,000.00. The carnival will be held
August 18 — August 21, there will be no parade. There will be Memorial Day Services. The Mayor will be on
vacation June 4 — June 13, 2021. Stacy Guyer will be doing the Swift 911, while the Mayor is on vacation.
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Playground mulch has been delivered. The fire box on the furnace is cracked.
Phil discussed the Cemetery information he had; Cemetery tabled for June. Kids were in the wired in section,
behind the Borough Building.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Deposits: General Fund — EIT $7,715.75, Real Estate Tax $25,008.84, PPL refund $97.23,
BMA Sewer (reimbursement of health ins. $154.50, BMA Water (reimbursement of health ins. $154.50, Hero
Banners #5602.00; Total $33,732.82. LST Fund - LST $809.28, Restitution $50.00; Total $859.28. Payroll —-BMA
Sewer $2,440.97, BMA Water $1,486.33; Total $3,927.30.

NEW BUSINESS:

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Misc:

ADJOURN: Linda motioned to adjourn; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:29 P.M.
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